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 March 2020 

Soup and Sandwich Suppers 

March 4 thru April 1 

Starting at 5:30p 

See the Menus inside 

Lenten Services 

March 4 thru April 1 

6:30p 

Midweek Lenten Services 

Our Lenten schedule for each Wednesday will be as follows: 

  5:30p-6:20p Supper the Gathering Area- (hosted by our Confirmation 
small  groups and Mission Trip Youth with proceeds going to support our 

youth.) 

  6:30p Worship Service in the Sanctuary 

   Our Midweek Lenten services will feature the Holden Evening 
Prayer Service including members of our congregation taking the oppor-
tunity to share with the rest of us what being a Christian means to them.  
Mark your calendar now and plan to join us for these special evenings to-

gether. 

March 15th  

Camp Sunday at St. John 



From Pastor Mark 

Once again, we find ourselves in the Season of Lent.  This is one of my favorite seasons of the year.  We 
begin with Ash Wednesday.  In a culture that tries to tell us that we need to have more, that our worth is 
measured my our abilities and possessions, we come forward to receive the ashes on our brow along with the 
solemn pronouncement to remember that we are dust and to dust we will return.  All the things the world 
around us promotes as markers of rank and importance fade away in the simple truth-telling that none of it 
will last.  Following the receiving of our mortal ashes upon our brow, we receive the precious gift of the 
body and blood of Christ.  This is, as St. Paul said, a foretaste of that time when “this perishable nature 
shall put on the imperishable and this mortal nature shall be clothed with immortality.”  And so, as St. 
Paul also writes, “we look not at what is seen, for that is already passing away, but at what is eternal.”  Ash 
Wednesday tells us the truth about our existence and helps us to keep our purpose and priorities straight. 
 Lent concludes by leading us to the great events of Holy Week.  We follow Jesus into his triumphal en-
try into Jerusalem on Palm Sunday, knowing full well what awaits him later in the week.  We gather at 
the table of the Last Supper on Maundy Thursday, meditating upon Jesus’ washing of his disciples feet, his 
Commandment that we are to love one another even as he has loved us, and the institution of his body and 
blood, to be received by faith, given and shed for us for the forgiveness of our sins and for the continued 
strengthening of our life together in Christ.  We follow him from the table and go to dark Gethsemane 
where we see him betrayed and arrested.  We watch as Pilate has him stripped, beaten and condemned to 
death.  We stand at the foot of the cross and hear him pray for those who are crucifying him that they be 
forgiven for they do not know what they are doing.  We see him breathe his last and the great stone rolled 
in front of the door of his rock-hewn tomb.  We wait with the women through the Sabbath on Saturday, as 
his body lies still in death.  And we come with the women out to the tomb early on Sunday morning to find 
the angel saying, “Why are you searching for the living among the dead.  He is not here.  He has risen!”  
Lent culminates with these great and saving events that are so central to our Christian faith, the cross and 
the empty tomb. 
 In between Ash Wednesday and Holy Week, for five Wednesdays we will gather on Wednesday eve-
nings.  We begin with a meal and fellowship.  I’m thankful for our Confirmands, Small Group Leaders, 
Mission Trip Participants and Families who provide the hospitality of our meals.  It’s fun to gather togeth-
er and enjoy each other’s company on these special evenings. 
 After our meal we enter into the Sanctuary for a time of worship.  We will be using the beautiful 
“Holden Evening” service, which comes back to us again like an old friend.  We celebrate with beautiful 
music, we read the Scripture, and we hear a member of our congregation share their faith story of what be-
ing a Christian means to them.  I’m thankful for everyone who helps to put the service on and for all of us 
who gather to worship. 
 And this brings me to one final thing.  As we look forward to listening to others share what being a 
Christian means to them, I would like to ask that you think through that question for yourself.  It’s good to 
be intentional about it.  What does being a Christian mean to you?  As you take the time to think and pray 
about this, I believe you will be blessed and your faith will be deepened.  I look forward to being with you 
as we travel through this deep and rich season together! 

Mission Trip Easter & Spring Flower Fundraiser 
The Mission Trip Youth will be selling Spring and Easter flowers to fundraise for 
their upcoming trip to Vermont this June. Flowers can be picked up from church 
Easter weekend or may be displayed in the sanctuary on Easter morning and picked 
up after the services. Purchasers have the option to designate their flower in 
memory of or honor of a loved one which will be printed in the Easter Sunday bul-
letin. Order forms are available with mission trip youth and also at the script table 
starting Sunday, March 1 through Wednesday, March 25th. For questions or more information, 
please contact Sara Fahey at 952-873-2682. 



From Pastor Sarah 

FEELING VS. BEING 
Edited Excerpts from the Sermon for February 9, 2020 (The Day of the Blizzard) 
 

“ [Jesus said:] 13“You are the salt of the earth; but if salt has lost its taste, how can its saltiness be restored? It is no 
longer good for anything, but is thrown out and trampled under foot. 

  14“You are the light of the world. A city built on a hill cannot be hid. 15No one after lighting a lamp puts it under 
the bushel basket, but on the lampstand, and it gives light to all in the house. 16In the same way, let your light shine 

before others, so that they may see your good works and give glory to your Father in heaven.” 
       --Matthew 5:13-15 

 

You are the salt of the earth. You are the light of the world. 
 

These are amazing words. They’re inspiring words. They’re words that—hearing them, hearing Jesus say them, should 
just make you feel bright and shiny and essential. This is light we’re talking about. Plants grow because of that. We 
depend on light. We depend on salt. It’s essential. It’s vital. 
 

That’s what Jesus has said we are, so we should know that about ourselves. We are bright and essential. We should be 
inspired by these words. We should feel lifted up, happy, brilliant, and meaningful. 
 

There are times I feel like that. There are moments when I know what I said or did made a difference. Sometimes when 
I’m at church, the Scripture just clicks, and the music reinforces that message. Sometimes I just know that what I’ve 
done is right or helpful, and I set out to do something even better. 
 

If I’m honest, though, there are days—even weeks—that I don’t feel that. In fact, there are times I feel dull and bland. 
There are times—even at church—when the music doesn’t resonate and the readings feel like they’re not for me.  I 
won’t pretend I’m unique in this. I’ve had other people actually tell me this happens to them, too. The Scripture didn’t 
feel relevant, and the worship service didn’t speak to them. 
 

The people Jesus is speaking to in these verses are gathered on the side of a mountain. These are probably not people 
who feel like they have it all together or have everything figured out. They’re not the ones who think they’re brilliant or 
effective or essential—but they are. Jesus says they are. That’s likely not something they were already feeling—I doubt 
they’d be there if they did. 
 

I’m going to say something a little radical about that. Maybe it’s not about how you feel on a given day or week. Jesus 
didn’t say feel like the salt of the earth or the light of the world. He didn’t say feel like you’re brilliant or essential. Je-
sus said that you are it.  
 

You are the salt of the earth. You are the light of the world. You are brilliant. You are essential. 
 
You may not feel that sometimes. That happens. Sometimes you won’t feel inspired or validated or complimented. 
Sometimes you won’t feel like I said anything helpful for you at church that week. 
 

I’m going to say something else radical about that—sometimes you might not be there for you. 
 

We’re not a faith individual. We’re a faith community. Maybe, sometimes, you’re there to help someone else in their 
faith—if only by singing the hymn that will speak to them or reading the passage that’s going to inspire them.  
 

I don’t know if salt feels like salt. Salt simply is salt. Salt is essential for the things it encounters. It’s the same with 
light. Light illuminates other things.  
 

I’m going to ask something radical, here, too. Show up. Show up even when you don’t feel like it—even if you don’t 
think it’ll matter. You might be a light for someone else that day. Be open, though, too. Someone else just might turn 
into a light for you. 
 

Some days it won’t feel like it, but some days will. Some days will click. Whether you feel it or not, it doesn’t change 
what you are. 
 

You are the salt of the earth. You are the light of the world. A city on a hill will not—cannot—be hidden.  



March Children’s Ministry Update 
The Sunday School children learned about Moses as a baby and Moses and the 10 Commandments during the month of 
February.  March lessons will be about Noah’s Ark, Palm Sunday & Easter. 
 

SAVE THE DATE:  Vacation Bible School (VBS) will be June 21st - 24th!    You will be able to register your child
(ren) online starting in  April.  VBS schedule is the following:  Preschool children attend from 9am-11am. Children in 
grades Kindergarten through 6th grade attend from 9am-3pm. They will need one snack and a sack lunch each 
day.  Please register your child in the same class they were in for the 2019-2020 school year .  The cost of VBS is $15/
child for Pre-K and $50/child for Kdg.-6th grade or a $150 family cap.*  Scholarships are available.  VBS payment can 
be made online at the time of registration or your child can bring payment on the first day.  Registration will be open in 
April. 
 

We are still in need of volunteers for VBS.  Please contact youthsjlc@gmail.com if you are able to help with Preschool 
class, registration, lunch and / or hosting our camp counselors. 
 

Upcoming Events 

• Sunday, March 8th:  Spring Break - No Sunday School 

• Sunday, March 15th:  Camp Sunday!  The Program Director from Camp Onomia will be joining us during the ser-

vices and Sunday School to lead us in worship songs.  

• Sunday, April 5th:  Palm Sunday:  Sunday School children will sing at the beginning of the 8:00 service.  Parents 

can drop their children off in the gathering area at 7:50 with their teachers. 

• Sunday, April 12th:   Easter Sunday--NO SUNDAY SCHOOL   
Sunday, May 3rd:   Last Day of Sunday School --Children will sing at 9:30, between services, and enjoy ice cream sun-
daes in the gathering area afterwards. 
 

Connect Update 
During Lent, students are expected to attend the Wednesday Evening Lenten Services at 6:30 p.m. with their family 
and/or classmates and fill out family worship sheets. There will be no regular class or pizza for Connect students during 
the season of Lent. 
 

REMINDER:  The 5th and 6th grade Connect students are expected to have completed 10 sermon notes by the end of our 
Connect year in May.  Lenten services do not count towards the sermon note requirements.  
 

***NEW MEETING DATE & TIME*** 
The Children’s Ministry Team meetings are held the first Sunday of every month. The next meeting will be Sunday, 
March 1st at 9:15am in the prep room.  

Do you have some free time to share? 

Our church has a long tradition of presenting a warm and inviting luncheon for our church families following the 
funerals of their loved ones.   This simple act of kindness could not continue without the generous volunteers from our 
congregation who are ‘committed to serve’.  The funeral committee is currently seeking additional members to add to 
the volunteer list.  Please contact a funeral committee co-chair (Marlys Koepp, Carol Schultz, Adella Gruetzmacher 
or Susan Volek) if you have any questions or to add your name and availability times.  

If you would be more interested in ushering for funerals, please contact Head Usher Brent Koepp, to have your name 
added to the list of on-call volunteers.   

Thank you for considering these important volunteer opportunities. 

We are in need of 
volunteers to serve 
during the coffee 
hour.  Please check 

the schedules to see if there is a date you can 
serve.  

Please contact: Sherrie Simcox at 612-598-
5309 or email her at  

sherriesimcox@gmail.com, if you have ques-

tions. 

New Church Picture Directories! 
If you had your picture taken you have a free Directory with 
your name on it on a table by where  the Greeters stand.  
Please pick yours up! 
If you did not have your picture taken but would like a  
Directory - please sign up to get one. 

Sign up sheet located is on the table by where the 
Greeters stand.  Deadline to sign up is the last Sun-
day in March.  Cost is $3 per Directory, payable to 
St. John.  (Or please call the church office by the 
deadline to get your name on the list). 

mailto:youthsjlc@gmail.com
mailto:sherriesimcox@gmail.com


2020 Lenten Season Soup and Sandwich Supper Menu 
St. John Lutheran Church 

(menu subject to change) 

 March 4 
 Soups:  Chicken Wild Rice and Chicken Tortilla 

 Sandwiches:  Sloppy Joes, Ham and Chicken Salad 

     Confirmation Group Serving: Molly Moonen, Erin Carlson, Sara Fahey and Heather Hornaman 
 

March 11  
      Soups:  Chicken Wild Rice and Beef Stew   

      Sandwiches: Ham, Turkey and Egg Salad  

      Confirmation Group Serving: Mindy Chevalier, Shannon Swenson, Melanie Fogarty and Jenn Nagorski 
 

March 18 
     Soups:  Chicken Wild Rice and Chicken Noodle 

 Sandwiches:  Shredded Chicken, Hot Beef and Ham 

 Confirmation Group Serving: Marjorie Tracy and Karmen Gruhn 
 

March 25 
     Soups:  Chicken Noodle and Baked Potato 
 Sandwiches:  Sloppy Joes, Turkey and Chicken Salad 

 Confirmation Group Serving:   Deana Siekmann and Mya Holzemer 
 

April 1 
 Soups: Chili (hot and mild) and Left Over Soups 

 Sandwiches:  Ham, Turkey, Grilled Cheese 

 Confirmation Group Serving:  Mission Trip  

Stewardship Spotlight 

Volunteer Focus On: Neal Williamson 

Neal Willliamson grew up with one younger brother down in Pipestone, MN. His mother worked 
as an office manager for a Pepsi distributor, and his father ran his own refrigeration business. 
After high school he went north for college, to Moorhead State, where he majored in economics. 
That knowledge, coupled with some self-taught IT know-how, led him to a career with Wells Far-
go pretty early on in his professional life. Now, an Operational Risk Senior Associate for them, he 

had the opportunity to live and work in both Iowa and Arizona for many years before ultimately moving back to Min-
nesota. 14 years ago, looking to return north, the appeal of raising his 2 small children in a smaller town drew Neal 
and his family to Belle Plaine. They wanted an ELCA Lutheran congregation to call home, and landed at St. John, 
where Neal found himself becoming involved in a variety of activities over the years. 

 During his years as a member here, Neal has served on the council, even spending 3 years as President; he also 
served on a Stewardship Team for a couple of years, has spent time on, and headed up, the Technology Committee, and 
continues to help maintain St. John’s wireless service. He’s helped with video services in the past, and most recently 
has been helping out as a Connect teacher, teaching classes for the last 4 years. The activities he has been involved 
with have been a good match for Neal’s personality and skill set. He enjoys working with people, and taking leader-
ship roles when it makes sense. His technical skills and interest in IT have also been key. He admits he doesn’t say no 
very well, so will usually agree when asked to help or be part of something.    

When asked what he thinks are St. John’s strengths, and about any long term ideas he has, Neal cites the 
strong youth and children’s programs and ministries. Seeing those as a real asset and benefit to the congregation, he 
would love to see the church continue to find and implement ways to engage the parents of the youth. The hope being 
that adult involvement would continue long after the children are done with confirmation. He also says he appreciates 
the stewardship St. John offers within its congregation, and would like to see that pushed outward into the community 
more. 

As people with a wide variety of interests, Neal and his wife Trena are kept busy by an active household, at-
tending activities with her 2 children: Taylor – 19, and Cade – 17; as well as Neal’s 3 kids: Kiya – 13, Jadyn – 12, and 
Rylan – 9.  Between them all there are a plethora of school, sports, and creative arts activities to attend and assist 
with. Beside spending time with family, Neal also enjoys golfing, running, reading, and shooting endless games of 
pool on his table at home.   

                 Thank you to Neal, and to all our members who share their time and talents with St. John! 

Your Gifts Make a Difference 
Thank You 











March 8 Worship Assistants 
Coffee Hour:                                                                                           Altar Guild: Sandra Schultz, Brenda Schultz, Amanda Schultz                   

8:00 

Acolytes:  

Greeters:  Jeff & Amy Eppen Family 

Lay Readers: Larry Kiewel 

Communion Assistants: Warren Wolf & Jan Effinger 

Ushers: Terry Siemon, James & John Karl, Dan & Wyatt 

Herrmann, Tim Bristlin, Caleb Eppen, Wyatt Vossen 

10:30  

Acolytes:  

Greeters:  Jason & Karmen Gruhn Family 

Lay Readers: Sara Bungarden 

Communion Assistants: Marv & Rhonda Doeden 

Ushers: Scott Ruud, Alex Ruud, Griffin Ruud, Dale Mercado, 

Jake Mercado, Jerry Meger, Alex Meger, Brody Curtiss 

March 15 Worship Assistants 

Coffee Hour:                                                                                            Altar Guild: Sandra Schultz, Brenda Schultz, Amanda Schultz                   

8:00 

Acolytes:  

Greeters:  Brent & Margaret Schwichtenberg Family 

Lay Readers: Linda Schwichtenberg 

Communion Assistants: Sharon Adelmann & Dorothy Koepp 

Ushers: Brian Schmidt, Jonathan Schmidt, Jason Schmidt,  

Katelyn Bauer, Doug Hillstrom, Jerold Stauffacher, Dave Latzke 

10:30  

Acolytes:  

Greeters:  Tim & Molly Moonen Family 

Lay Readers: Luke Meriwether 

Communion Assistants: Brent Koepp & Sam Schmidt 

Ushers: Brent Koepp, Mitchell Koepp, Kevin, Marcy & Garrett 

Boblitt, Jackson Stauffacher, Justin Stauffacher, Todd Kruggel 

March 1 Worship Assistants 
Coffee Hour:                                                                                         Altar Guild: Sandra Schultz, Brenda Schultz, Amanda Schultz                   

8:00 
Acolytes: Ethan Bessel & Savanna Berg 

Greeters: Matt & Kristin Stier Family 

Lay Readers: Sue Steinhagen 

Communion Assistants:  Cory & Lynn Johnson 

Ushers: Terry Siemon, James & John Karl, Dan & Wyatt 
Herrmann, Tim Bristlin 

10:30  

Acolytes: Violet Holtberg 

Greeters:  Lee & Vicki Sauter 

Lay Readers: Brent Koepp 

Communion Assistants: Todd & Dynelle Kruggel 

Ushers: Scott Ruud, Alex Ruud, Griffin Ruud, Dale Mercado, 

Jake Mercado, Jerry Meger, Alex Meger, Brody Curtiss 

March 22 Worship Assistants 

Coffee Hour:                                                                                            Altar Guild: Sandra Schultz, Brenda Schultz, Amanda Schultz                   

8:00 

Acolytes:  

Greeters:  Mark & Sherrie Simcox 

Lay Readers: Maddy Siekmann 

Communion Assistants: Angela Faucette & Katie Graff 

Ushers: Brian Schmidt, Jonathan Schmidt, Jason Schmidt,  

Katelyn Bauer, Doug Hillstrom, Jerold Stauffacher, Dave Latzke 

10:30  

Acolytes: Megan Holzemer 

Greeters:  Chris & Annette Molyan 

Lay Readers: Annette Moylan 

Communion Assistants:  Phoebe Einterson & Cindy Schoenbauer 

Ushers: Brent Koepp, Mitchell Koepp, Kevin, Marcy & Garrett 

Boblitt, Jackson Stauffacher, Justin Stauffacher, Todd Kruggel, 
Lila Bungarden, Kiya Williamson 

As you read through the worship assistant rotation schedule, take note if you are scheduled 
and make sure you have it on your calendar!  Thank you for your participation!   

WORSHIP ASSISTANTS 

March 29 Worship Assistants 

Coffee Hour:                                                                                            Altar Guild: Sandra Schultz, Brenda Schultz, Amanda Schultz                   

8:00 

Acolytes: Noah Hanson 

Greeters:  Bonnie Vinkemeier 

Lay Readers: Pat Laabs 

Communion Assistants:  Lou & Peg Longhenry 

Ushers: Marc & Mindy Chevalier, Andy Steinhagen, Kade  

Skelley, Bruce Koepp, Tammy Koepp 

10:30  

Acolytes:  

Greeters:  Marv & Rhonda Doeden 

Lay Readers: Steve Schroeder 

Communion Assistants:  Marv & Rhonda Doeden 

Ushers: Chris & Annette Moylan, Mike & Zach Olson, Jason &  

Trevor Gruhn, Steve Schroeder 



Financial Corner 

There are now two new ways to give to St. John 

You can now give to St. John through a text or through an App.  To learn how 
to use the App or text go to our website, www.stjohnbelleplaine.org, click on 
“Serve” and then “Giving” and click on the instructions for the App or Text. 

http://www.stjohnbelleplaine.org
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Change Service Requested 

Weekly Events 

Monday’s: 

8:00 am Men’s Bible Study at Kingsway 

Tuesday’s 

1:00pm Quilting 

Wednesday’s: 

4:30pm Youth Choir 

6:30pm Connect/Confirmation Classes 

7:30pm Adult Choir 

Saturday’s:  

6:00 pm Worship Service in Gathering Area 

Sunday’s- 

8:00 & 10:30am Worship Services 

9:15am Sunday School 

Monthly Events 
 

First Tuesday- 

10:00am Cardinal Ridge Service 

11:00am Lutheran Home Service 

1:00pm Kingsway Service 

 

Second Tuesday– Women’s Bible Study 9:30 am 

Kitchen Area 

St. John will be holding a “Wild Game Feed” 

on May 3. 

Watch this newsletter and the bulletin for 

more information to come. 


